
Important Dates 

22nd April– Enrich-
ment Clubs 
Begin  

 
22nd April—Year 5 

Architecture in 
Schools Work-
shop 1 

 
22nd April—Year 4 

Guitar Lessons 
Begin for Sum-
mer Term  

 
23rd April—Parent 

Taster Session 
for Lunch Time 
Lunches 

 
23rd April—Year 3 

Swimming Les-
sons begin  

 
25th April—UKMT 

Maths Challenge  
 
26th April—Year 5 

Violin Lessons 
 
29th April—Year 4– 

Tower of Lon-
don Visit  

St Barnabas and St Philip’s Newsletter 
Summer 1—Week 1  

Our value this term is 
‘Trust. 

This week our value stars 
are: 

Reception – Laura 

Year 1 - Emma R 

Year 2 - Bataar  

Year 3 – Maryam 

Year 4 - Chloe 

Year 5– Tulga 

Year 6 - Caspian 

 

This week our attendance 
statistics are: 

Reception -  94.9% 

Year 1 - 96.4% 

Year 2 - 99.2% 

Year 3 -  93.5% 

Year 4 - 90.8% 

Year 5– 88.3% 

Year 6 - 89.5% 

The winning classes are: 

Year 2 

Each week, children who 
display exemplary learn-
ing behaviours are chosen 
as our stars of the week. 

This week our stars of the 
week are: 

 

Reception -  Ryan 

Year 1 - Yusuf 

Year 2 - Donald 

Year 3 – Christiana  

Year 4 - Luca 

Year 5– Jessica 

Year 6 - Ana 



  

 

 

 

 

Our Value for This Term Is: 



  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

Primary Maths Challenge 

In our latest triumphs in the world of mathematics, we're de-
lighted to announce that four of our outstanding students have 
excelled in the Primary Maths Challenge! These brilliant minds 

have not only navigated their way through the challenge but 
have soared to the Bonus Round, showcasing their exceptional 

talent and dedication. We are thrilled to celebrate their achieve-
ments as they proudly hold both bronze and silver certificates, a 

testament to their hard work and determination.  
 

Congratulations - your achievements inspire us all!  



  

 

 

 

 

Blue Peter Book Club 

Last half term, 5 of our SBSP pupils visited Kew Gardens and took part in 
BBC’s Blue Peter Book Club. We have found out, today, that the pro-

gramme which features our students airs tonight (Friday 19th April) at 
5.00pm on CBBC. 

 
We can’t wait to see them on TV!   

 
If you miss it, you can catch it on BBC Iplayer afterwards.  



  

 

 

 

 

UEFA Women’s Champions League Semi Final  

A message from Chelsea Women’s Football: 
 

The Stage is Set for our UEFA Women’s Champions League Semi Final against 
Barcelona, and we’d love for St Barnabas and St Philip's to join us at Stamford 

Bridge in what is set to be a sellout.  
 

This is an amazing opportunity to watch Lionesses Lauren James and Lucy Bronze 
go head to head, and witness Emma Hayes’ last game at the Bridge, with tickets 

starting at just £20 for adults and £10 for kids. 
  

As St Barnabas and St Philip's is a member of the Chelsea Programme, we can earn 
amazing rewards by purchasing tickets through our unique link: 

 

https://che.lc/school-stbarnabas-stphilips-barcelona 

Chelsea Women vs Barcelona Femení 
Stamford Bridge 27th April  

KO 5.30PM 

https://che.lc/school-stbarnabas-stphilips-barcelona


  

 

 

 

 

Summer Term After School Clubs  

SBSP Book Clubs, Boosters and 
Leagues 
 
A reminder that the following are  
now open for booking on the School 
Gateway : 
 
• Y3/4 Book Club 
• Y5/6 Book Club 
• Y4 Mixed Football League 
(children selected based on try 
outs which have already taken 
place) 
• Y5/6 Girls Football League 
(children selected based on try 
outs which have already taken 
place) 
• Y5/6 Mixed Dodgeball League 
(children selected based on try 
outs which have already taken 
place) 
• Y4 Maths Booster (selected chil-

dren only) 
• Y5 Maths Booster (selected chil-

dren only) 
 
Payment can be made on school gate-
way. 

 
Dates for summer term 2024: 
 
Starting week commenc- 
ing 22nd April 2024 
 
*If your club is on a Monday or 
Thursday, please be aware that 
we do not have school on the 
2nd and 6th of May, so your club 
will run for 9 weeks rather than 
10* 
 
Please note there will be no 
clubs week commencing 
the 27th May for half term 
 
Ending week commenc- 
ing 8th July 2024 bringing the total 
to 10 sessions for the term. 
 
All other clubs can be booked via 
our SBSP Parent Portal with Ac- 
tive School Clubs. 



  

 

 

 

 

Change 4 Life Clubs  

Golborne Kids’ Club at 
Kensal Resource Centre 

Thursdays, 25th April - 
23rd May 2024, 4.00pm-

5.30pm 
Kensal Resource Centre, 

Bosworth Road, W10 5EQ 
 

Kids Clubs - Eat well, 
Move More and Feel 

Good! 
Free Change4Life clubs 

programme starting from 
the week of 22 April, with 
food and fun physical ac-

tivities for children, 
young people and fami-

lies. To find out 
where  your nearest club 
is taking place and regis-

ter you or your child to at-
tend please call   
0208 960 0744 

  
 



  

 

 

 

 

Come and join us on Tuesday 23rd April at 2.30pm to taste 

our lunches! Our catering manager (Kerry) will be there to an-

swer any questions you have. 



  

 

 

 

 

School Church Services  

We are delighted to be able to 
visit both St Barnabas and St 
Philip's each term. 
 
Our service dates for Summer 
Term 2 are: 
 
Thursday 18th April—St Bar-
nabas  
 
Thursday 9th May—St Philips 
(Reception, Year 1 and Year 2on-
ly) 
 
Thursday 13th June—St Philips 

Friday 19th July—St Barnabas 
(Leavers Service)  
 
We invite all parents/carers to 

join us for these services, but ask 

that you join us at the church. 

Staff are accompanying the chil-

dren on the walk and having 

parent's there can sometimes be 

a little distracting. 

 

All services begin at 9.30am and 

last approximately 45 minutes.  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Last  term, Year 2,3,4 and 6 took part in Cricket Workshops with Clifford from Actoni-

ans, he had such a wonderful time with us that he would love to see our children again. 
Please see details of his organisation below. 

 
 
ACTONIANS CRICKET CLUB - Our aim is that everyone will feel welcome, always enjoy themselves, and appreciate 
being a member of a club that prides itself on being ‘One Club’. If your child has played the game before that’s great 
but if they haven’t please don't worry about your child not having any cricketing experience - we just want the chil-
dren to fall in love with the game and see where that takes them on the playing field. 

 
SAFETY AND WELLBEING - We will always put everyone’s safety and wellbeing first. We are an accredited Club-
mark Club and adhere to the ‘Safe Hands’ Policy for Safeguarding Children in Cricket (available to view online 
at https://www.ecb.co.uk/safeguarding). All of the adults at the club who work with children and meet the neces-
sary criteria are checked and vetted by the ECB. 

We have a couple of options:- 
  
OPTION 1 - ALL STARS CRICKET – provides a fantastic first experience for all children aged 5 to 8 years old where 
they’re guaranteed 8 weeks of jam-packed fun, activity and skills development. The programme is designed to in-
troduce children to the sport, teaching them new skills, helping them make new friends and have a great time doing 
do. Every child that registers will received a personalised t-shirt with their name on it. 
  
TOTAL COST = £30.00 
  
Sunday 19th May through to Sunday 7th July 
  
All Stars Programme 1 

https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/BookCourse/8f00eb58-0866-4c96-bc98-b0b4fc604bf7 

  
All Stars Programme 2 

https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/BookCourse/c3f10452-6854-42aa-a1d0-6ed8d03ce2cb 

OPTION 2 - FULL MEMBERSHIP - We are always keen to attract new players to the club and to the game in gen-
eral; we have an open membership policy and offer cricket for boys and girls aged 5 to 17 and have built up a repu-
tation of being a welcoming and open club – with safety and fun being at the centre of everything we do. Starts w/c 
14th April through to 8th September. 
Actonians Cricket Club - Juniors (secure-club.com) 

https://oldactonianscricket.secure-club.com/pages/page_7519/Colts.aspx 

Exciting Opportunities: 

https://www.ecb.co.uk/safeguarding
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/BookCourse/8f00eb58-0866-4c96-bc98-b0b4fc604bf7
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/BookCourse/8f00eb58-0866-4c96-bc98-b0b4fc604bf7
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/BookCourse/c3f10452-6854-42aa-a1d0-6ed8d03ce2cb
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/BookCourse/c3f10452-6854-42aa-a1d0-6ed8d03ce2cb
https://oldactonianscricket.secure-club.com/pages/page_7519/Colts.aspx
https://oldactonianscricket.secure-club.com/pages/page_7519/Colts.aspx


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Term Key Dates : 

 

Thursday 2nd May—school closed for polling day 

Monday 6th May—school closed for May Bank Holiday  

Friday 24th May—school closes for Half Term at 3.20pm/3.30pm 

Monday 3rd June—school reopens for Summer Term 2 

 

Advanced Dates:  

Monday 8th July—Sports Day (9.30am—12.00pm) 

Wednesday 10th July—Year 6 Production (6.00pm) 

Thursday 11th July—Year 6 Production (6.00pm) 

Thursday 11th July—Meet The Teacher Afternoon (children spend-
ing time with their teacher for next academic year)  

Friday 12th July—End of Year Reports  

Friday 19th July—Year 6 Leavers Service (9.30am at St Barnabas) 

Friday 19th July—End of School Year, School Closes at 1.30pm 

 

Date Reminders  



 
We are incredibly thankful to all the par-
ents/carers who regularly donate to our 
school community - whether it be through 
time, bringing in used uniform or books, or 
through monetary donations.  
 
We would like to bring to your attention 
several other ways in which you can donate 
to the school if you are able to: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amazon Wish List : https://amzn.eu/
gs8jKyz 

Easy Fundraising: https://
www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/
sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-
4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b 

Donations and School Support 

https://amzn.eu/gs8jKyz
https://amzn.eu/gs8jKyz
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b


Address: 
St Barnabas and St Philip's 
Church of England Primary 
School 
Pembroke Mews 
58 Earls Court Road 
Kensington 
London 
W8 6EJ 

Tel: 0207 937 9599 

Email: admin@sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk 

Term Dates 
 
Please see the Term Date Section on our School Website for the 
full details of term dates. 
 

Please note that any holidays in term time cannot be authorised. 

As you may be aware, we are a voluntary aided Church of England Primary School with approxi-
mately 210 pupils.  We are devoted to providing our pupils with the best possible learning envi-
ronment based on decent morals and values, and we are proud to have served our community for 
over a century. 
 
As a Church of England School, we are required to contribute an annual maintenance fee to the 
London Diocese Board for School.  This fee allows the school to effectively benefit from the LDBS 
maintenance scheme that provides 90% of the overall cost for approved capital projects including 
redevelopment of the existing facilities and major refurbishments. 
 
Over the years, our pupils have benefitted from a range of capital projects, including, a new bridge 
linking two blocks, a fully equipped school kitchen, music room, Computing suite, library, refur-
bished classrooms, new toilets, a new roof and skylights. 
 
I am sure you will appreciate, it is vital for our pupil’s education, that we provide them with the 
best facilities possible.  This can only be achieved through the kind generosity of parents, and 
though the fee per pupil is voluntary, we ask all parents to contribute £45 per pupil per academic 
year or such amount, as they are able, in order that our pupils continue to benefit from the LDBS 
maintenance scheme. 
 
Unfortunately, any shortfall in the overall Governors maintenance fund will have to be taken from 
the school delegated budget that in turn will mean funds being diverted from other areas of the 
curriculum.   

Governors Fund 23-24 

Contributions can be made via the School Gateway : https://
login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login. 

or directly to the Governors fund account: 
METRO BANK. Sort code: 23-05-80  
Account number: 18996065 
 
We appreciate any contributions to this fund.  

tel:0207%20937%209599
mailto:admin@sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk
https://www.sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk/page/?title=Attendance+and+Term+Dates&pid=33
https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login
https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login

